S O U T H   W O O T T O N   P A R I S H   C O U N C I L

Minutes of a Finance Committee meeting held at 7pm on

Wednesday 6th April 2022 in the Village Hall
1. Present: Mr I Jordan (Chairman), Mr H Hofmeister, Mr P Bland, Mrs M Albinson, Mr M Narborough, Mrs T Cornwell (Clerk) and Mrs M Kirby (Assistant Clerk)
Apologies: Mr D Price, Mr A Evans, Mr J Smallwood, and Mrs T Banks 
2. To confirm the minutes of the last meeting 5th January 2022: These were proposed as a correct record by Mr Bland, seconded by Mr Hofmeister with all members in favour, they were signed by the Chairman.
3. To record declarations of interest, personal or prejudicial:  None
4. To receive questions from the public:  None present.

5. To discuss the End of year accounts: Mr Jordan explained that all members had received a detailed printout of the end of year finances, which he would be going through section by section. 
Mr Jordan explained that it had been a difficult year with an overspend of £9,608 which is made up of a few items which had all been approved by the Parish Council; the new gates and fencing at the 9-acre field Car Park, the new footpath which runs from Nursery Close to Common Lane, the Village Hall screens, the Avon Road cycle path fencing and the Pond works.
Various grants have been received - a CIL receipt from the Borough Council of £834 towards the Nursery Close Footpath and £1,000 from the County Councillor Members fund towards the Avon Road Cycle path fencing. 
Mr Jordan confirmed that as these items had not been budgeted for, the funds will come from the Parish Council Reserves.

Mr Jordan went through each item on the Monitoring Sheets and referred to the following items: 
Administration, Salaries, and expenses – OK.

General Admin – slightly over budget, all in all a total spend of £11,822.44 against a budget of £11,000.00.

Allotments – All rents have been received and the balance sits at £1,261.20 in hand. 
Bus shelters – OK. 
Cemetery – OK; The balance of £12,491.03, against a budget of £10,200.00 is more in hand than what was budgeted for. 
Churchyard – OK; CGM will be asked to weed spray the wall in due course.
Footway lighting – With Insurance claims totalling £3,505.32, the end figure of £12,743.54 against the budget of £15,500 is good.
Litter – The figure of £8,283.71 against the budget of £5,900.00 is over budget, this is due to the Litter Warden now carrying out the emptying of all the Parish bins, this was previously shown under the Open Space heading.
The Green & Open Spaces – This is higher than budgeted for due to the new gates and fencing at the 9-acre field Car Park, the new footpath which runs from Nursery Close to Common Lane, the Avon Road cycle path fencing, the Pond works and some Tree Surgery. The end figure sits at £20,568.54 against the budget of £11,850.00. 

Wootton Park – Again, this is higher than budgeted for, due to more Tree Surgery than expected, the Car Park renovations and extra shingle, and the replacement of four Litter Bins. With NWPC Contributions, the end figure sits at £17,061.59 against a budget of £6,835.00. It was said that spending must be appropriately budgeted for.
Village Hall – OK – With Hire Fees slightly lower than budgeted for and the purchase of the new portable screens, the end figure sits at £27,206.94 against a budget of £28,750

Miscellaneous – The SWiB grant of £500.00 has been paid.

Income – Bank interest has been received at £60.95; Wayleaves £40.35; Meeting Room Hire £601.00; Solar Panel Income £1,193.28, with another payment due and other contributions relating to the grants received at £1,843.00

Mr Jordan confirmed that the nett total for the end of year stands at £107,453.19 against a Budget of £97,845.00. The overspend will be taken from the Parish Council’s Reserve funds.
With no questions, Mr Narborough proposed that the Finances are a correct record of the End of year accounts; this was seconded by Mr Hofmeister with all members in favour.
Parish Office Extension: Mr Jordan confirmed that the tender process is underway for the Parish Office Extension, it was said that six local builders have shown an interest and the closing date for tenders is 4pm on Thursday 14th April 2022.

Members Allowances:  Mr Jordan spoke regarding the circulated information from the Borough Council regarding Members Allowances and explained that the Parish Council has never paid these in the past and that members have previously carried out their roles for the benefit of the Community.

After brief discussion, Mr Jordan proposed that the Parish Council continue with its Policy to not pay Members allowances, this was seconded by Mr Narborough with all members in favour. 
There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at   7.25pm.

6. Date of next meeting: 7pm on Wednesday 6th July 2022 in the Parish Council Meeting Room.
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